
WASHINGTON HISTORIC DSTRICT COMMISSION
MINUTES
FEBRUARY 27, 2018


Members Present:    S. Averill, J. Boyer, T. Hollinger
Alternates Present:  B. Fairbairn, D. Rimsky
Members Absent:    P. Mills, S. Woodroofe
Alternates Absent:   L. Van Tartwijk

I. Regular Meeting
Mr. Hollinger called the meeting to order at 7:02 and seated Mr. Rimsky for Ms. Woodroofe and
Mr. Fairbairn for Ms. Mills.  

II. Minutes - January 22, 2018
After reviewing the minutes from the January meeting, a motion was made to approve the minutes.

	MOTION:   To approve the January 22, 2018 meeting minutes as written. By Ms. Boyer,   seconded by
	Mr. Rimsky, passed 5 to 0.

III. Other Business

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Hollinger informed the commission members of the request for an extension of the COA for pool house construction at 18 Sunny Ridge Road. He made a motion:

MOTION:   To approve a one-year extension for the COA submitted by Simon Kneen and Paolo Secchia, 18 Sunny Ridge Road from February 27, 2018 to February 27, 2019 re the construction of a new pool house as described in the presented materials to be used, Design SK-1 and SK-2 generated by The Barn Yard dated 11/23/16 and a plan entitled Pool House Interior. Deviations from the plan that you and the Commission have agreed upon are not permitted. If there are any changes to the submitted design, you will need to come before the HDC for approval. By Mr. Hollinger, seconded by Ms. Averill, passed 5 to 0.
· Mr. Hollinger had a good meeting with First Selectman Mark Lyon regarding having the town adopt a Delay of Demolition Ordinance. It was agreed that Mr. Fairbairn of the HDC will meet with the town attorney, David Miles, to come up with a draft in time for the HDC’s 
April 16th meeting. Mr. Rimsky questioned whether the town had the ability to declare a property as historically significant, referring to properties outside of the three historic districts. Mr. Hollinger explained that it would come under the purview of an Historic Property Commission/Historic Review Commission. If one is adopted by the town, it would be helpful to have one or more members of the HDC as members who serve on it.


· Mr. Hollinger relayed information regarding his call to Attorney Kari Olson regarding the status of rebuilding the silo at 11 Ives Road. Attorney Olson has been in touch with the new owner’s attorney, Rob Fisher, who gave assurance that the plans were still in the works and that an application for an extension would be forthcoming.

· There was a discussion about whether the HDC should insert a clause into the bylaws regarding transferability of a COA to a new property owner. Mr. Fairbairn said it might help a new owner if plans were already in place; however, often new owners have different ideas.

· Mr. Hollinger told the commissioners he had spoken to the contractor regarding the exposed light bulb at 156 Calhoun Street, informing him that zoning regulations do not allow exposed bulbs and that having frosted glass would be all that was needed to be in compliance.

The commission members had an informal discussion about the population demographics and 
Mr. Fairbairn suggested we familiarize ourselves with the organization called “Partnerships for Strong Communities.”

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

MOTION:  To adjourn. By Ms. Boyer, seconded by Mr. Rimsky, passed 5 to 0.



Respectfully Submitted,


Susan Averill, HDC Secretary
March 5, 2018
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